ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V5 –
Committee Meeting Monday 4th November 2013 held at 19.30 in the meeting room adjoining Tiptree United Reformed Church, Chapel Road, Tiptree, CO5  0HP

Present:  John Russell (Vice Chairman), Eddie Banks (Permanent Courses), Nancy Powell Davies (Treasurer), Julie Laver (Development), John Collyer (Future Fixtures Secretary), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Mark Lyne, Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), Chris Childs (Secretary)
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Colin West (Chairman), Lyn West (Welfare Officer), Dave Skinner, Peter Warland (EA Representative), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer) and Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary).

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of Meeting 9th September 2013

The Minutes of the Meeting 9th September 2013 were approved by the Committee and signed by John R as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01
	Matters arising from the previous Minutes 

Matters arising from the previous Minutes are generally dealt with under their respective headings.

	

	4.00
4.01
	Minutes of the AGM 
The Minutes of the AGM held on 21st October were agreed by the Committee and recommended for presentation to the next AGM.

	

	5.00
5.01
	Matters arising from the Minutes of the AGM
Officials:-

Current Fixtures Secretary - Eddie Banks was giving consideration to taking on the role

IT Coordinator – BOF require a person to be nominated for the position but there was doubt as to the details of the role.  It was clear that Andrew Cordle was the most suitable candidate on the Committee and confirmed he was agreeable to filling the post. 

Junior Captain – Rhiannon Ware would be prepared to continue in the role
Vice Chairman – This role needs to be filled. John Russell has approached the Chairman on the subject

If not already provided photos of Committee Members should be provided to the I T Manager / Webmaster.

	Eddie

John R

All

	6.00
6.01
	Correspondence

The Secretary reported that no correspondence had been received but the outgoing Secretary has sent emails to EAOC advising of the change of Secretary and issued the Club return to BOF.


	

	7.00
7.01

7.02

7.03

7.04

7.05
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer had circulated the report for the year to 31st October.
It was agreed that charges for Level D events should remain at £3.00 for adults and £1.50 for children.
The Club subsidises up to half the cost of some events such as the Compass Sport and Peter Palmer ie. £6.00 per person and £8.00 for the relays. There is also the cost of travel for the junior events. It was agreed this was necessary to retain the support.

Mapping is also a relatively large cost for the Club. To be considered further at the next meeting.

Approved cheque signatories are John C, Jack, Hilary and Martin. This will need to change next year. In view of what is involved it was decided to stay with the present arrangement unless this proved unworkable.


	

	8.00
8.01

8.02

8.03

8.04

8.05

8.06
8.07
	Fixtures

There have been two events since the last meeting – The Broaks and Castle Park Street O event.

There was a problem with the SI system at the Broaks event. The old kit is not compatible with the new higher quality dibbers. There were also problems with the settings and help was needed to reset the system.

The Club has 35 controls which is just about enough but it was thought the Club should procure a further 5 boxes at about £80.00 each and possibly some kites and stakes. Some boxes also require refurbishment and new batteries. Julie would make an assessment of what equipment we have and John would make an assessment of what is needed and present a paper for the next meeting.
At present we need to hire equipment for Level C events. Self sufficiency was considered the way forward.
It was agreed the Broaks event had been very successful but there was an incident which had caused some concern. A child became lost, left the site and was returned by two men who came to his aid. Mark Lyne had circulated a detailed report to the committee and advised BOF of the incident. BOF were interested in SOS response but raised no comments. It was considered that SOS had taken all reasonable precautions. Julie has prepared some briefing notes for supervisors of younger competitors setting out procedures to be adopted to minimise the risk of a similar occurrence. The Committee accepted the report. This information will be added to the web site and flyers made available at the future events.
There is one further event this year at Wivenhoe. Martin Sellens has started mapping the additional area (permission for use of which we have always had via all previous applications to CBC)

Dave Skinner has put in train permission for use of Blakes Wood for the New Year Novelty event.


	Julie / John C
Julie / Andrew

Martin

	9.00
9.01

9.02

9.03

9.04

9.05
	Future Fixtures

Permission is still required for the Fordham event
A planner is still required for the Hatfield event

Danbury event needs a controller. The availability of controllers in East Anglia is an ongoing problem.

No officials yet for the Hockley event.
Next year’s events are as follows:-

Date/Area/Level/ Planner/Organiser/Controller

1st Jan     Blakes Wood   D   John W /John W/       /
19th Jan   Fordham         C   Jenny C / Nancy Powell-Davis /John C

9th Mar     Hatfield           C   Planner? / Eddie Banks / Janet Biggs                

18th May   Danbury C’    C   Kevin Machin / David Lumby /      /
15th Jun    Hockley         C   

6th Jul      High Woods   C   Planner? / Dave Skinner  /             / 

12th Oct    Broaks            C   /   Planner? /Peter Warland  /
16th Nov   Layer & Pods?      /                 /                        /

	

	10.00
10.01

10.02

10.03

10.05

10.06

10.07
	Mapping report

Hatfield is scheduled for mapping in December and Highwoods in the Spring. Julie has done some work on the Highwoods map.

Layer and Pods Wood also need bringing together.

The Broaks map needs to be reviewed following the incident as reported and could possibly be extended to cover the adjoining open land former gravel pits.

It was considered good practice to review maps on a regular basis as a rolling programme.

It needs to be verified who has one of the current OCAD licences and to check that all the current licences are actually being used.
Training for OCAD and Purple Pen to be considered in the New Year.


	

	11.00
11.01

11.02
	Equipment and Club Kit

New signs to be procured. The BOF signs are considered good.
The Club tent is currently with Steve Partridge


	

	12.00
12.01

12.02
	Newsletter

There was some question as to whether the newsletter was now defunct in view of the decision to place information on the web site on a continual basis. It was agreed to continue as previously minuted:-
1.   Agreed that newsletter material comes in two categories – current news items whenever they occur, and regular features such as Chairman’s Chat and Fixtures Lists.

2.   News items should be posted in the SOS Forum on the website whenever they are written and any member of SOS should be encouraged to post items.  When an item is posted SOS members will be emailed to bring the item to their attention.

3.   Regular feature Newsletters to continue to be issued four times a year.  In 2013 in May, July and October and in 2014 in January, April, July and October
It was noted very few people post information on the web site


	Geraldine

	13.00
13.01
	Webmaster’s Report

No further matters to report


	

	14.00
14.01

14.02

14.03
	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
There has been no further action
The Boys’ Brigade South Woodham Ferrers have expressed an interest to establish a permanent course. Council funding may be available. John Williams would be prepared to map the area. Mapping costs, posts and packs to be determined.

Hylands Park administer and offer the orienteering maps for free. Under the copyright they should secure SOS and OS written consent. The position needs to be formalised. When other parties reproduce maps there can be a problem with resolution, scale, and colour. 

	

	15.00
15.01

15.02

15.03

15.04
	Development Committee
Three participating schools have responded to Eddie’s questionnaire relating to the future structure of events and circulated a report with recommendations. The Committee were in full agreement with the report as compiled and recommended the report for presentation to the EA meeting on Friday. 

One of the aims of the Development Committee is to promote orienteering in schools. There has been a better response from primary schools than secondary schools. Teachers prefer this to happen in the Autumn.
Consideration to be given to a summer event. More volunteers are needed.

There will be a coaching course to be held in Loughton.


	Peter
Julie
Julie

	16.00
16.01

16.02

16.03


	EAOA Report
In advance of the meeting Peter had circulated a report and the following was agreed for presenting to EAOC:-
1. John Collyer will provide a list of SOS controllers.

2. SOS await further details of the JK2004 request for assistance.

3. The Regional coaching representative - no one is currently willing to take on this role.

4. BOC Middle and Sprints 2017. To take on the role it would require input from other clubs. The University is probably the only location which would be suitable but it would need some remapping.

5. SOS cannot offer a suitable location for the BSOC 2015 event.

The report compiled by Eddie Banks was considered and recommended by the Committee for putting forward to the EA meeting. 

SOS Committee Meetings are arranged for the Monday before the Friday EA meetings. Peter is requested to provide a schedule of EA meeting dates so that we can set up our own programme of meetings


	John C

Peter
Peter / Chris


	17.00
17.01
	Membership Report
No new members since the last meeting

	

	18.00
18.01

18.02

18.03
	Any Other Business

Consideration to be given to linking with Chig in Epping to register and host the Nopesport urban event on Epping 22nd November. It would be a big commitment for the club. The start times range over a four hour period.
Colchester Borough Council would be quite happy. The area has to be agreed but it was thought this should not be within the shopping centre. Colin had suggested we then go ahead with the mapping which would cost about £1500.00. John C to liaise further with Colin.
The Mid Week Winter Street O series was about to start. Alex was planning the first event at Highwoods on 20th November. Risk assessment and registering of the event to follow. Julie would distribute a flyer to publicise the event.

Compass Sport has revised it’s course order for age categories.

	John C / Colin
Julie+Alex /

Chris

	19.00
19.01

19.02
	Date of Next Meeting
The next SOS Meeting and subsequent meetings would be on the Monday before the next EA meeting. The dates to be circulated when determined.
It was suggested that the Committee Meetings revert to members’ houses rather than the church hall at Tiptree. Colin had offered to host the next meeting


	Peter / Chris

Colin / Chris


The Meeting closed at approx 22.30 hrs
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